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14 Woodside Grove,
Forestville., 2087,

Friday, 7/3/97
Dear GuWynn,

Heather brought hery Christmas cards and letters owver from
Cowra Tor me to read ~ and after reading your letter
(which is so informative and interesting with yvour family
news sach year!), thought it yveally IS a small world™!

Your veference to “catching up with the Whittens and
Hohmnens on one of your Lrips to Canberva™ alerted me to my
Auntie Gwen’s (Miss Gwenda Colyer - Mum’s first cousin -
their mothers being sisters) copy of "0ld School Ties”™

( September , 1996) received from the 0ld Girls’ Union on
the occasion of the 70th anniversary of Cremovne Givlis®
High. As you will sese from the front page, FPhyllis
Whitten was the very first pupll to enrol at the then
Neutral Bay Intermediate Migh School.

Later in the article, I rvead where Miss Phyllis Whitten
marvied Mr.. Ross Hohnen ~ who I had met on several
occasions back in the 60°s when I worked as Sir Walter
Scott’s Private Secretary, during the time he was Chairman
of the Decimal Currency Board - of which, Mr. Hohnen was
also a member. (I had a lovely cartoon from “The Sydney
Morning Herald” depicting Mr. Hohnen and Sir Walter ~ from
memoyy, not related to theliv involvement in the Decimal
Currency Boavrd, but referving to their involvement in the
Industrial Design Council of Australia. I know I had it
at the time of Sirv Walter’s death some fifteen vears ago,
when I was looking through some “treasures from the past™,
but unfortunately, I can’t find it today.)

Hack to aAunty Gwen — she retired as Headmistress of
Cremorne Girls® High School in 1964 - and I have attached
a copy of schools at which she had taught - including
Dubbo High in the War Years. She is now 87 and living at
Lindfield Gardens Retirement Village - very much mentally
alert - but she has had a leg amputated, suffers with
diabstes, angina and is almost 100% blind. John and 1 see
her every Monday and on other occasions. (When Alan
Stevenson and his year celebrated thelir "B0 vears since
the Leaving Certificate”™ back in 1993, Aunty Gwen was
their only surviving teacher from Dubbo High. and she was
invited to attend theiry reunion at Parliament House - but
that was Jjust prior to her amuputation - and unfortunately
she was unable to attend - but did send her wishes after
which she recelved a lovely reply, signed by all who
attended.



It was so strange for me to read of Mr. Hohnen in the
school newsletter —~ and it did bring me back to the period
of the decimal currency changeover (leading up to
February 14, 1966) and my assoclation with Dr. Neil Davey,
the Secretary, Peter Knox, Public Relations Officer., and
other members of the Board. (I left the job early in
1967, Jjust in time to move from ouy flat at North Sydney
Lo our present home - and my fTirst child, Andrew’s birth!
- He will be 30 in May.)

I have rambled on - but thought you might be interested in
the foregoing - you will be too busy tomorrow, meeting up

with your old friends, for me to take up too much of your

time - so I felt a little note was more appropriate.

Heather arvived on Wednesday and is looking forward to
tomovrow — hopefully we will have a good number from our
years! Naturally I am looking forward to seeing Janet

and was interested to read of your and her proposed
holiday - I spoke to her last at the time of Catherine
Murray s death - Ken having been in our year at schoel and
of course Catherine went through university with Heather.
So very sad.) I will be able to meet Emma’s mother, Anne,
for the first time - Emma is a lovely girl and she and
Stuart are a great couple!

With best wishes to you and the family - and I hope 1997
is a happy and healthy vear for one and all.

Sincerely.
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